THE ARMFIELD LINK

COMMUNITY UPDATE
by Steve Kellam

STOP!!! Don’t throw that
hazardous waste-in your trash.
Fairfax County has a hazardous
waste program to allow for

proper disposal. Residents are’

encouraged to bring wastes
such as pesticides,
insecticides, herbicides, old

gasoline, used o0il, paints and -

paint thinners and other
hazardous materials to the
hazardous waste collection
site. The closest site for
AHA members is at the Fire and
Rescue Academy located at 4600
West Ox Road. Collection will
take place the first and third
Saturdays of each month from
9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Any
questions about this program
should be directed to Fairfax
County, Mr. David Duncan at
246-3937 or 246-2852. A
reminder that the transfer
station at West Ox Road
accepts used oil and batteries
during all business hours.
Consider our ground water and
the future when disposing of
hazardous material!

Congratulations to Heather
Ambrose, our new director.
Officers and Committee
app01ntments were made by the
Board .of Directors at the last
Board meeting. They are Steve
Kellam, President; Leye
Chrzanowski, Vice President;
Heather Ambrose,
Secretary/Treasurer. The
Committee Officers are:

Pool Committee, Leye
Chrzanowski

Grounds Committee, Eleanor
Weaver

JUNE, 1990

Community Relations, Brendy
Hantzes -

# Land Use Commlttee, Steve

Kellanm

For those of you who attended
the annual meeting, thanks for
your considered interest. A
guorum was obtained because R
& R (Saville Chase Developer)
was able to establish one with
their presence. Next year we
probably won’t have this
luxury. To call an official
meeting, money is utilized in
mailings, announcements, and
other preparations. Next year,
please either attend the
meeting or mail in your proxy.
People who didn’t bother to
mail in an already stamped
proxy should reflect on the
outcome. Additional meetings
will be required to be called
until a proxy is present by
mail or in person. Save us the
money and a lot of hard
working volunteers the
frustration.

A reminder, the Board
continues to work to enforce
the no trash receptacle
visible rule. Keep your trash
receptacles out of sight. With
the pool opening, parents need
to review pool rules with
their children. We have had a
good safety record and we wish
to keep everyone healthy that
is using the pool. The pool
parking lot is to be used for
people using the pool and
tennis courts. No overnight
parking is permitted.



We have had complaints about
children and teenagers cutting
across individual homeowner
property. Remind all concerned
that proper access is via
sidewalk, path or street.
Additionally, -those homeowners
with dogs are reminded of the
Fairfax County leash law.
Residents continue to complain
about dogs "doing their
business" on their property.
Please be considerate and
control your pet.

Lastly, I want to personally
thank Bill Dolan for all of
his hard work in the
neighborhood. Serving on the
Board with Bill was an
excellent experience. He has
been a hard worker and did a
super job as Treasurer. His
insight will be missed.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
MEETING APRIL 17, 1990
MINUTES - HIGHLIGHTS

Two letters were received
concerning trash in the sewer
drainage area off Beech Down
Dr. An individual was hired to
clean the area once. The Board
will review options for
continued maintenance of this
and other areas which seem to
have trash problems.
Cars/vehicles in violation of
Armfield Bylaws are being
tagged by the Management
Company. According to
Armfield attorneys,
individuals who purchased a
home within Armfield agree to
abide by the Covenants and
Bylaws of the Association. Any
resident in violation of those
Bylaws is breaking his/her
Contractural Agreement with
Armfield. It is the
responsibility of the Board of
Directors to enforce the

Covenants and Bylaws of the
Association.

A walk through of Saville
Chase is scheduled to survey
and list items R & R still

.needs to address before the

bond is released. Parcel GG in
Saville Chase is still a
problem in that the Record
Plat shows the parcel to be
conveyed to Armfield
Homeowners Association but the
County and R & R seem to think
it will be turned over to the
County. A certified letter
will be sent to R & R, the
Fairfax County Park Authority
and the County Inspector’s
Office notifying them that we
do not intend to turn over
this parcel to the County and
we do not wish R & R to
attempt to do so either.

Two signs were uprooted on the
pool grounds. Signs will be
replaced at the entrances to
the pool parking lot. No
trespassing/No parking between
10 pm and 7 am signs will be
placed in order to deter
vandals and prosecute those in
violation.

Current Armfield insurance
policy will cover the swim
team, swim meets and craft
fairs held at the pool.

The meeting with Armfield’s
attorney concerning Coscan’s
responsibility for the
problems with the pool
addressed the following:

* The pool is losing water.
The cause not yet determined.
Tests need to be done to
determine the problem(s). The
cost of the tests ($2,500)
will be paid by Armfield but
we will attempt to have Coscan
reimburse those costs.



* Back stroke pennants will be
repaved by Coscan.

* Diving insignia will not be
covered by Coscan.

* Caulking-at the wading pool
will not be covered by Coscan.

* Coscan will attempt to
repair the expansion joint in
the pool.

* Coscan will put in a
fenestrated drain to relieve
the standing water problem in
the grassy area.

* Armfield will repair the
security lights but Coscan
will cover the cost.

* Coscan will caulk hairline
cracks in the pool deck.

There was a separate meeting
with MBC, the Pool Committee
chairman, and Armstrong
Management to discuss
problems. MBC states that the
water loss problem is the only
thing for which they are
responsible. An independent
structural engineer will come
out and do some tests over the
next few months. We will
attempt to have Coscan cover
the cost of these tests.

Jim Armstrong reported on the
last meeting of the ARC which
he attended along with Wes
Schroeder. The committee is
losing some members and will
need three new members
appointed. Armstrong will be
preparing the ARC applications
before their meetings to help
the decision making process be
more organized and expedient.
Procedural outlines will be
drawn up for the ARC to
follow.

Farah Shahi is a new member of
the Land Use Committee.

The committee presented to the
County a point paper on our
opposition to the widening of
Lees Corner Rd.

Draft of common area
management resolution and
Release/Indemnification
Agreement was presented for
comment. Given Resolution #111
A-1-1990. A motion passed
unanimously to accept the
Resolution.

A letter was received from
Fairfax County Supervisor
Martha Pennino’s office
indicating their awareness of
Armfield’s address change.

ARC survey summary done by
management company was
provided to the Board.
Approved and unapproved
architectural changes were
noted. Items not approved will
be reviewed by the ARC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
MEETING MARCH 20, 1990
MINUTES - HIGHLIGHTS

Minutes of Jan. 23 and Feb 22
meetings were approved.
Motion passed unanimously to
publish Minute highlights in
the newsletter.

Management company has
notified the following groups
and individuals of the correct
address for AHA: Land Records,
Real Estate Assessment
Office,Planning Commission,
Environmental Management
Office and the Board of
Supervisors.



Postal account will be opened
for newsletter and other
mailings.

Management company is waiting
to discuss ruts at new
playground with Rec-creative.
Before bill is paid they must
repair ruts.

After April 28th tennis court
keys must be obtained from the
management company.

Outside memberships do not
include tennis privileges.

There will be a $20
registration fee for swim team
with a maximum fee per family
of $50.

Coscan, Bill Marr, Steve
Kellam, Leye Chrzanowski and
Armstrong Management are
meeting to discuss pool
repairs and who is responsible
for fixing these problems.

Motion passed unanimously to
accept Green Thumb’s bid to
maintain the common ground.

Motion passed unanimously to
void contract with Willie
Collins the maintenance man.

A letter from Martha Pennino
to Charles Waddel was passed
out. Pennino now favors
planning for 6 lanes for
Centreville RdA. but at this
time paving only to 4 lanes.

VDOT representative has drawn
up plans for a 4 lane
Centreville Rd. with land
being acquired from the west
side of the road.

Steve Kellam made a
presentation at the Task Force
meeting and will also make one

at next week’s meeting. He
will continue to make
presentations at each meeting.

Heather Ambrose has been
nominated to run for the Board
of Directors.

Armstrong will run and oversee
the election. Procedures will
be the same as last year.

Analysis of the reserve fund
will be made available during
the Treasurer’s report at the
Annual Meeting.

A petition was submitted by
1/4 of the homeowners to
request a Special Meeting to
discuss the widening of
Centreville Rd., the
Comprehensive Plan Review Task
Force and land use planning
and community input.
Petitioners have requested
that if Special Meeting is in
conjunction with the Annual
Meeting that they be allowed
to speak first. The Board has
offered to include this
business during the New
Business time period. This
offer was not accepted by the
petitioners. In light of this,
a motion was made and passed
unanimously that arrangements
be made to hold a Special
Meeting in May. The
Association Secretary will
make arrangements to use the
cafeteria of Franklin
Intermediate School.

Motion passed unanimously to
renew a C.D. at the highest
possible rate available for 12
months.



POOL NEWS

By Leye Chrzanowski

Swim lessons will be provided
by Crystal Aquatics after
school gets out. The cost will
be $25 for ten half hour
lessons. Private lessons will
be available at a rate of $8
per half hour lesson. Check
with the guards for dates and
times.

Remember if your assessments
are not paid in full you
cannot be admitted to the

pool. This also means that
your children cannot swim on

the swim team. Get those
assessments in!!

The pool will open late
(approximately 12:30 p.m.) for
swimming on 23 June and 30
June. The reason for the
delayed openings on those days
is our Armfield Stingrays Swim
Team will be competing. Don‘t
stay away! Come out and cheer
them on - especially on 23
June since that is their first
meet! 21 and 25 July you will
also have an opportunity to
cheer them on.

Did you know that we had three
barbecue grills available at
the pool on a first come,
first serve basis? You have to
bring the charcoal, starter
and of course, the food but
you are welcome to use them in
the grassy area ONLY. Ask the
guards for the grill.

We are looking for someone to
save the association some
money. We would like to build
some shelves (nothing fancy)
in one of our storage
cupboards. We will provide the
material - we just need
someone to provide the know

how and the brawn. Give me a
call at 437-6635 if you would
like to help us. I can also be
reached at that number if you
would like to join the pool
committee. Enjoy your summer!

SWIM TEAM

by Moira Harper

We are off to a wonderful
start! To date we have 40
children signed up for the
team which is marvelous.
Parents have shown lots of
enthusiasm and willingness to
help, and with this attitude,
I think we shall have a
successful season. There are
sixteen teams in Colonial Swim
League and we are seeded
#16!!! No real surprise. Our
first meet is on June 23rd and
will be at our pool. The pool
will not open until about
12:30 on this day. I now have
the schedule and will be
posting the dates when the
pool will be closed on the
bulletin board.

We are all set to start
practice at 4:00 p.m. on
Tuesday, May 29th. I shall
endeavor to keep parents
informed on a day to day
basis.

Meanwhile - if you missed
registration please call Moira
Harper at 481-5482. If you
missed swim suit sales call
Joanne Burger at 437-8359,

We would like to thank Debbie
Young for organizing a very
successful M & M fundraiser.
If you have M & M’s or money
to turn in please contact
Debbie at 689-9750.



Remember - we shall be
accepting registrations all
through the summer. We are in
need of 15-18 boys, 13-14 boys
and girls and 11-12 girls. It
would be nice if we could put
together relays in all age
groups.

GROUNDS COMMITTEE
UPDATE

By Eleanor Weaver

Cable is still being installed
in sections 3, 4, 5 and 6.
There were some problems
boring under driveways on
Springhaven due to the dense
rock. Media General is
repairing the driveways and
will also plant grass seed to
restore the grounds to their
pre=existing condition. In
addition, Media General will
provide landscaping around
some of the amplifiers and
larger cable boxes. This will
be done near the completion of
their project.

We are continuing to work with
Green Thumb with the grounds
maintenance. Several bad areas
of poison ivy have been
identified and will be treated
soon.

Street light petitions are
still being circulated in
section 4.

The Department of
Environmental Management’s
County Arborist, Mrs. Randall,
addressed a question raised at
the annual meeting concerning
removal of large trees from
private property. According to
Mrs. Randall,a homeowner can
have up to 5,000 square feet
of trees removed without
County permits.

Letters were sent out to Mrs.
Pennino, Fairfax County Park
Authority, Fairfax County
Inspector, and Richmarr
regarding parcel GG in
Saville Chase. The field is
deeded to Armfield Homeowners
Association and we notified
them of our intentions to
retain the parcel as
Association property.

Letters have also been sent
out to Richmarr and several
county offices to address bond
release issues in Saville
Chase. Any Saville Chase
residents who have noticed
problems in the common area
please call me at 471-6258 so
that we can have Richmarr
correct them.

LAND USE COMMITTEE
By Steve Kellam

I received a couple of
questions at the Annual
Meeting which I want to
address. The first question
dealt with the resurfacing and
realignment of Lees Corner
Road. Why did VDOT do it and
are they aware of the hazard
they have created. The second
question dealt with the timer
on the light at Route 50 and
Lees Corner during early
morning hours. A suggestion
was made that a traffic sensor
should be utilized during off
peak hours. I was also asked
what they were doing with the
bridge on Lees Corner. Phone
calls to VDOT resulted in one
answer. The bridge was simply
being redone due to
deterioration with no
improvements except new side
rails. This will be old news
by the time this is published.
I have sent a letter to VDOT



on the other two issues. The
letter was mailed May 8th.

Based on information received
from the Centreville Road
Citizens Coalition, I put
together a proposed letter for
AHA residents. After Board
approval, it was distributed
the weekend of 12 & 13 May.
This handout asked you to sign
a letter favoring acquisition
of property for six lanes on
Centreville Road but favoring
building four lanes at this
time. The most recent VDOT
plan was to build 6 lanes from
Herndon to McCleary Rd. and
leave it two lanes after that.
Talk about a bottle neck!! A
meeting was to take place the
21st on this issue. Since the
newsletter deadline is prior
to that, I will update you
with other information via the
next Newsletter or a flyer if
urgently required.

I continue to attend
Centreville Task Force
meetings. I hope to present a
paper opposing the extension
of Springhaven Drive at the
next meeting. Don’t forget to
write letters to the Board of
Supervisors and the Planning
Commission on the issues. Only
you can represent your
individual opinion on growth
issues. Without your continued
input at the County level, you
may be looking at increased
density in the Ox Hill and
Chantilly Estates, along with
a 6 lane Centreville Road, 4
lane Lees Corner Road and
Springhaven Drive becoming a
cut through for traffic
between Centreville Road and
the Fairfax Parkway. Stay
involved!

ARC UPDATE
By Linda DeFuria

We are pleased to announce our
1990 ARC as approved by the
Board of Directors. They
include:

Jay Farr - 1 year
Sharon Strama - 1 year
Mary Kefalas - 2 years
Ted Zeally - 3 years
Linda DeFuria - 3 years

In order to clarify
application requirements and
expedite the approval process
please note the following
(include with your appli-
cation).

1) Completed application

a. FULL description of
alteration, picture if
available, material,
color, design, etc.

b. Neighbor’s signature -
PLEASE COOPERATE - THIS
MEANS AWARENESS OF
CHANGE - DOES NOT MEAN
ONE IS GIVING APPROVAL!

2) Plat of property with
intended alteration shown
as close to scale as
possible.

3) Front, back both sides and
top (or bird’s eye) views
of intended alteration.

I hope this information is
helpful to you. Any questions
should be directed to
Armstrong Management at
385-1133. The completed
application should be sent to
the management company no

later than one week prior to
the ARC meeting!!!



You will be notified by mail
of the ARC’s decision
regarding your requested
alteration. We urge you to
please refrain from calling
ARC members and to utilize the
management company for all of
your inquiries.

Thank you for your cooperation
and we look forward to an
improved process. Hopefully
this information has clarified
some of your questions.
Remember to utilize our
Management Company!

NEIGHBEORHOOD WATCH

By Joanne Burger

Do you drive through the
neighborhood most every day?
Do you walk your child or your
dog? Do you bike, run or walk
for exercise? Are you home
during the day or evening and
occasionally look out your
window? Then YOU would be
perfect for Neighborhood
Watch!!!! There’s a one hour
training session on July 24
(note not June as originally
scheduled) at 7:30 pm at
Chantilly High school in room
C-121. Mark your calendar now
and plan to attend!!

If you have any questions call
me at 437-8359. Thank you.

WELCOMING COMMITTEE

TO: All New Homeowners
FROM: Waelcoming Committee
RE: Armfield Homeowners

Survival Kit

If you are new to our
community and have not yet
received your kit, please call
Brendy Hantzes at 631-3618.

YOU'RE INVITED

The following social events
are being planned for
tentatively. There will be
sign up sheets located at the
pool -for--individuals to
volunteer to help organize and
execute these events. If we
don’t have volunteers to help
plan the events we will not be
able to hold them this year.

Children’s Party - July
weekday 1:00-3:00. Party will
be a Dinosaur Party hosted by
Dr. Peter Kranz. Appropriate
ages 4-10. Following the party
there will be ice cream for
everyone. During the party the
pool will be closed.

Pre-teen Party - July Friday
6:00-9:00. Ages 10-13. Pizza,
beverages and munchies will be
provided. Also we will need
someone to bring equipment for
playing music as well as tapes
to play.

Teen Party - August Saturday
7:30-11:30. Ages 13-18. Snacks
and beverages will be
provided. We will need someone
to bring equipment for playing
music and will need people to
bring tapes. Also we will of
course need chaperones for
this party and the pre-teen
party.

Adult Party - August Saturday
8:00-12:00. Ages 19-up.
Beverages and some snacks will
be provided, but please bring
your favorite hors d’oeuvres
and/or imbibement.



LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

TO: Armfield Editor
FROM: B. Laffitte-Smith
RE: Centreville Road

On May-21,--1990 the Board of
Supervisors will reach their
final decision concerning the
widening of Centreville Rd.
Prior to that decision,
members of the Centreville
Coalition have met with most
of the Supervisors. On May 6,
we met with Chairman Audrey
Moore in her office. Here are
a few points that were
discussed:

- VDOT’s only motive to widen
Centreville Road to 6 lanes

was that it would be cheaper
to do it now than in 6 years.

-~ Transportation Advisory
Committee (TAC) recommends a 6
lane acquisition but 4 lane
construction.

- Chairman Audrey Moore
believes that 6 lanes in the
future will be necessary
because of the new Bill 170
(Rt. 28 District) but WILL
SIDE with Mrs. Pennino’s
proposal and the Centreville
Coalition, if grading and
drainage are done when the
four lane construction begins.
This would minimize the cost
of construction for the
remaining lanes. The changes
from 4 lanes to 6 lanes may
take place in 6 to 12 years.
After the County reaches its
decision, the State will
decide the final outcome. No
date has been fixed yet.

CHILD CARE LISTINGS

TEENAGE BABYSITTER

Available to babysit your
children weekends, week
nights, and after school.
Experienced.  Shannon Sarinski
266-9211

NEIGHBORHOOD CHILDCARE
DIRECTORY

To place an ad

Tracy Jordana 631-5281
Adults

Chitra Rajkumar 968-7379

Lisa Guerro 378-2661

Devi 222-3754

Debbie Graves 481-3720
Students
Jessica Moore 481-6949

Heather Anderson 435-4506

Duane Carter 471-5737
Melissa Marsh 437-1610
Tracy Wergley 481-0522

Shannon Sarinski 266-9211

NOTE: THIS INFORMATION IS
PROVIDED AS A SERVICE AND IS
NOT AN ENDORSEMENT BY THE
ASSOCIATION.

THE LEES CORNER BABYSITTING

COo-0P

The Lees Corner Babysitting
Co-op is looking for some new
members! Anyone living in Lees
Corner I or II, Armfield Farms
or Saville Chase is welcome to
join.

As you know day care and
babysitting services are
expensive and hard to find, so
we have devised a way to
overcome this problem. We have
formed an organization to meet
our babysitting needs. Our
Co-op offers responsible and
available child care on an



irreqular and temporary basis.
We are not a day care or paid

babysitting service. We use
coupons in exchange for time
so there is no money exchanged
or involved.

Our purpose is to enable
parents to leave their
children and feel secure that
they are being well cared for
and also have the convenience
of exchanging time rather than
money. By using the Co-op
members can enjoy many
activities with their children
and they can also have some
time to go to the Doctor or
even do some shopping.

As a member you will get a
copy of the Bylaws and 20
coupons to exchange for
sitting. All we ask in return
when you join is to attend the
business meetings every other
month, pay $2 dues per year
(money goes towards planned
activities and parties) and
participate in planned events,
(usually every other month and
geared for family
participation.

This Co-op not only benefits
the mother by enabling her to
make new friends in her own
neighborhood and by finding
responsible child care, but it
benefits the children by
enabling them to find
playmates their own age.
Fathers are also encouraged to
participate and are welcome to
join us in any planned
activities.

So whether you’ve just moved
in or have been here several
years; whether or not you
work, give us a call and meet
new people and have fun!!

Oour next activity will be on
June 7th at 7:30 p.m. It is a
Mom’s Night Out at Jakes Rib
Place on Lee Highway. Anyone
interested in attending should
call Brendy at 631-3618 by
June 6th. Our next business
meeting is scheduled for July
9th at 7:30 at Pat LoSecco’s
house. Call Suzanne Tsonos at
437-6094 for further
information on the meeting and
on joining.

Happy Belated Birthday to:
Nick Hantzes

Happy Belated Birthday to:
Trish & Troy Coggins

Happy Birthday to:
Brendy Hantzes

KLASSY KIDS

CONGRATULATIONS to Melissa
Jordana for perfect attendance
in Dance for the 6th year in a
row!! After 7 years of Dance
(tap and jazz), and 4 years of
Ballet, you’ll surely do well
in all the Recitals coming
up!!! Good Luck!!!!i!lil!

COMMUNITY COMMENTS

Please note the following
correction:

May 1990, Armfield Link. Land
Use Committee Report, 18 lines
read: "The Comprehensive Plan
indicates that Lees Corner
Road will be four lanes and
Centreville Road will be six
lanes." Please note that the
Comprehensive Plan calls for
Centreville Road to be four
lanes and Lees Corner Road to
be two lanes. Any changes to
the Comprehensive Plan would
have to be amended by the
Board of Supervisors.




EARTH DAY
Earth Day - RApril 2&nd 1998@

Gomne,

When you po to throw something away — Stop!

put rot forpottern ...

wawnopefulivi i

Think, Ycan this be recycleg?”

and take action!

Recycling Information

Fairfax Cournty Waste Manapement — Recyoling
Fairfax County has recycling bins for:

Z4E—-SA5z

Newspaper, ARlumirum Cans, and Gilass.

£ Nearby locations:

Tramefer Station
4618 wWest Ux Roao
Fairfax. VA

Eleanm~ C. Lawrernce Parx
DAz Sully Road
Certreville. VA

Other items can be recycled through private companies such as:

Metro Recyeling

273104

£8RA1 Dorr Averue

Fairfax, VA zz@dl
Plastics -~ Milk Cartons

2 Litter soda bottles

Liouid deterpent bottles

They Take:

Food Cans — (Remove labels)

They're located in the business
center across from the
Merrifeild Post Office.

Cardboard — Arny king.
{(Remove cereal box
livers, etc.)

Glagse — Sort by color

Tips for recycling

Set aside some boxes or bags in a
corner of your basement, parape or
laundry room. Mark them with
iabels: "Glass” “"Alumivum Cans',
Plastiecs" "Cardboard" “"Food Cans'
and "Newspapers”. Sort your
trash. Then, cnce a month, or
wherever you find it necessary

or convenient, take everything

to a recveling center.

Glass weeds to be sorted by coior
nefore dropoinmp in the bins. Remove
tide, but ro rneed to remove labels.

Rinse all cans, bottle, arnd ars.
They ask that you do this, but in
order to store the contairners in
arny part of your house, you wanlia
wart to be sure they were rinsed
anyway s as to not attract any
bups or rodernts!

Boxes, such as cereal boxes and
cther food package fold iwto & flat.
compact size pv openimp the pDottco
of the box.

Ever the smaliest effeorts of recveling are worthwnile amd helpful o cur

ervironment.
For more info,

The trash companies comtinue to

The bipper the efforts.
call either of the phone rumbers listed above.

pick uwg rewspapers

the more ooog thRey can oo,

ar alternate Wecriescave.



LAST MINUTE
NEWS UPDATE !!!

May 21...Board of Supervisors
unanimously agreed to 4 lane
construction of Centreville Road
from Frying Pan Rd. to Route 50
with 6 lane right of way acqui-
sition. Frying Pan Rd. to the
Dulles Access Road will still

be constructed to 6 lanes.

This proposal will now go to the
Commonwealth Transportation
Committee for final approval.

Stay tuned for more information

ATTENTION-ATTENTION
WATER AEROBICS WILL BE OFFERED
AT THE POOL THIS SUMMER !!!!!
Busy Bodies BAerobics Studio
located in the Franklin Farm
Village Center will be offering
water aerobics to any and all
pool members. Class times and
dates have yet to be determined.
Costs will range between $32.00
to $48.00. Classes will be held
in 4 week sessions. In order
to hold class there must be at
least 10 people signed up.
Registration forms are available
at the pool.

For further information please

and stay concerned !!!1!1i11! call Busy Bodies at 478-0444.
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For More Information
Call: Tracy Jordana REFRESHMENTS
631-5281 DOOR PRIZE

MORE CRAFTERS WELCOME

ARMFIELD

SPRING
ARTS AND CRAFTS FAIR

SATURDAY

JUNE 9
10 AM TO 4 PM

WATCH FOR SIGNS AND FLYERS

TEDDY BEARS WREATHS QUILTS

DRIED AND SILK FLORAL ARRANGEMENTS
CALLIGRAPHY WALL HANGINGS BABY BIBS

DRAFT DODGER DOLLS CROSS STITCH
Avo Muca Mucw Mosne !

I Free Estimates

[~

The Prudential @
e DRUMMONDS DRYWALL
;ggg?drgeq 'P'"-'D’Pemes All Drywall Work & Repairs
McLean, Vi.%rminaoznz1(;l1vjs16 vicki MCFARLAHE‘R![S& Basements - Additions -
Bus. (703) 790-1500 Multi-Million Dollar Club Patch Work - etc.

Res. (703) 709-8315
KEVIN DRUMMOND 0. 703-263-1561

e l Fairfax, VA 22033 H. 703-263-1627
| uun-uur.on_bﬂm !
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BOARD AND COMMITTEE DIRECTORY
ARMFIELD HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
ATTN:
P.O. BOX 220243
CHANTILLY, VA. 22022

Please address your correspondence to the attention of the
appropriate committee.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President: Steve Kellam 481-9354
Vice President: Leye Chrzanowski 437-6635
Secretary: Heather Ambrose 6833735
Director: Brendy Hantzes 631-3618
Director: Eleanor Weaver 471-6258

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Pool & Tennis: Leye Chrzanowski 437-6635
Grounds: Eleanor Weaver 471-6258
Land Use: Steve Kellam 481-9354
ARC: Linda DeFuria 481-1313
Neighborhood Watch: Joanne Burger 437-8359
Community Directory:Suzanne Tsonos 437-6094
Welcoming: Malia Anderson 478-0987
Social: Brendy Hantzes 631-3618
Newsletter: Hally Dolan 437-5807

Charlie Smart 435-8892
Swim Team: Moira Harper 481-5482

MANAGEMENT COMPANY

Armstrong Management Service, Inc.
3949 Pender Dr. Suite 205

Fairfax, VA. 22030 385-1133
Armflield Homeowners Assoclation Buik Rate
P.0. Box 243 ® Chantilly, Virginia 22021 US Posage
PAID
Permit No. 810
M. VA




